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 In his first solo exhibition in Greece Lefteris Tapas* presents a 
series of works in cut-paper, tar, graphite, acrylic and spray entitled 
the Garden.

 Avoiding a more narrative theme, the artist sets up a landscape 
that is essentially conceptual in nature. He detaches pieces out of an 
otherwise unbreakable totality that is nature and creates works that 
constitute separate landscapes. However, because of their elliptical 
shape, the artist leads us into a world that looks more like if we are 
witnessing a shadow theater of a forest through a lense, than an 
accurate reconstruction of a natural site with characteristic 
vegetation.

 As Simmel concludes while searching for the figurative cause of the 
landscape, no such "fragment" of nature constitutes a new place (topos) 
in itself and he refers to the concept of Stimmung, as a kind of 
"psychic tone" that serves like a unifying body for the fragmented 
parts. Landscape for Simmel is formed through a single united "psychic 
energy" and is objectified as an "intellectual construction".

 With clarity, coherence and emotion, yet also with a "dark 
glimmering" as Savvas Christodoulides characteristically writes 
describing his work, Tapas creates the illusion of space and composes 
his exceptional Garden. During this process, art is a sophisticated 
compositional tool that symbolizes not only man's relation with nature, 
but also the limit and our relationship with the "inside" and the 
"outside", the real and the spiritual.

 Such is the limit of the Garden. It both separates and unites. 
Where darkness becomes matter and light becomes emptiness, there is a 
line that joins the two extremes. Garden is the point where we find both 
the darkness of the cave in Plato's allegory and the light of the 
outside world, the world of experience and the world of ideas, that of 
dreams and that of reality. It is a region so specific yet so undefined 
between the conscious and the unconscious.    
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Garden, matter of honor and silence 

Successive, dark and weightless curtains. One could speak of a 
confrontation of an asleep’s arousal. A practice of awakening an 
inactive narrative, which happens by lifting and opening the dark 
wholeness. The artist narrates a story of days and areas of darkness 
with a voice that tarnishes his pattern but does not embrace it. 
Elaborate cuts in sheets of paper, with frills that look like foliage, 
they serve a manifestation of speech, that appears like an unveiling of 
truth or much more like the other side of pride. A man has nothing 
completely -inalienably- his own, apart from his honor or silence, as 
Fernando Pessoa writes in ¨Τhe Education of the Stoic¨ (1932). The same 
goes for Lefteris Tapas’ work, honest and silent. Elegies, webs of 
sadness. Whereas nature? As if someone beguiled it and then veiled it. 
An obstacle and yet an invitation. A site and moment for the ego to 
offer breath and in some instances take it away. The mind weaves webs, 
thin yet dark and frozen thrills. Garden stands for light deprivation, 
discoloration, something like a glimmering black. That which divides us 
and opposes us to our strong desire to escape and our severe need for a 
lucid, introspective devoutness. Garden is in Lefteris Tapas’ thought 
his work as a practical impression: this surprise that we experience 
when unnerving and dark mnemonic folds are being revealed in front of 
our eyes. Sôseki Natsume, in his  “Grass pillow” (1906), talks about 
impressions that are born apart like the color values in nature, losing 
their uniqueness. As darkness becomes more round and soft and almost 
overshadows the real, we feel -he argues- something opening, giving 
itself to us lightly, slowly and often like a demon: a taste of dream. 

Savvas Christodoulides, Visual artist 
Nicosia, June 2013
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Lefteris Tapas (b. 1974) lives and works in Limassol, Cyprus. He studied 
Fine Arts at the Kent Institute of Art & Design, UK. After completing 
his Bachelor’s degree, he continued with his Master’s in Fine Arts at 
the University of Kent, UK. He has taken part in group exhibitions in 
Cyprus and abroad such as “Chaos & Communication” at the Young Artists 
Biennale in Sarajevo, “Υoung Art Europe” in Vienna and “Where do We Go 
from Here?” at the Nicosia Municipal Arts Centre, Nicosia. In 2011, he 
exhibited his new work entitled “K A L E I D O S C O P E” at Omikron 
Gallery, Nicosia and took part in the group exhibitions “The Location of 
Culture” at Pulchri Gallery, The Hague, “OCC one (Original Certified 
Copy one)”, TinT Gallery, Thessaloniki and 50 -1 Gallery, Limassol and 
“UTOPIA”, Evagoras Lanitis Centre, Limassol (2012)
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